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Thank you Nev – and an open invitation to visit Memorial Park 
NIRC and the community at large would like to thank Mr. Neville Bigg for the outstanding 
works he’s done to the Memorial Park on Fay Bataille Road in the last few weeks. 
  
He converted an old and dilapidated concrete wood fired BBQ into a functional wooden 
table top to be used as table to service the food/picnic items under the shelter. He also 
cleaned up the neglected garden beds and grass lawn from the overgrown undergrowth 
and weeds. The shelter roofing has also been extended and the entire shelter has been re-
painted.  
 
The current state of Memorial Park has been reinstated to its former glory and the visitors 
and local families can now enjoy using this park again for recreational/picnic purposes.  

 
On odd occasions Neville would take a break from his normal task and lend a hand to the 
Roads crews when required. The recent example of this was helping Reynaldo Hissuler from 
the roads crew to cut/clear the overgrown vegetation at the sides of Mission Road.  Again, 
this display of teamwork/multi-tasking shows the initiative and pride in transforming the 
way we do business to a better and more efficient system which aligns with Council’s 
Transition to Sustainability (TtoS).  
 
Simon Tuituri 

Civil Engineer 
29 September 2021 

 


